Letter template for families on the impact of the 2025-26 NDIS Pricing Decision

To:
The Hon Mark Butler & Senator the Hon Jenny McAllister
Ministers for the National Disability Insurance Scheme
PO Box 6022
House of Representatives
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600
Email:
minister.butler@health.gov.au
jennifer.mcallister@aph.gov.au
CC:
provider.support@ndis.gov.au
Date: [INSERT DATE]

Dear Ministers,
Re: The impact of the 2025–26 NDIS Pricing Decision on the services our family relies on
My name is [INSERT NAME], and I am a [parent / guardian / carer / family member] of a person with a disability who receives support through the NDIS.
I’m writing to express my concern about the recent Annual Pricing Review (APR) decision to maintain the current hourly rate for speech pathology for the sixth year in a row and to reduce the reimbursable rate for travel.
These changes are not just numbers on a spreadsheet. They have real consequences for families like ours.
Our [PERSON] relies on consistent, skilled support from their speech pathologist to develop communication, connection, and independence. This work often takes place in our home, their school, or the community, because that’s where life happens. Travel is not optional. It’s essential for meaningful, person-centred support.
We are worried that these pricing changes will make it harder for our family to get the support we need, when and where we need it. We rely on our provider to:
· Come to our home, school and community, because that’s where real-life communication happens
· Build a trusting relationship with us, which takes time, consistency and care
· Bring resources and ideas that are tailored to our [PERSON] (not a one-size fits all approach)
· Help us as [parent / guardian / carer / family member] feel confident by sharing strategies, planning ahead and following up
· Use their knowledge and skills in the niche of Augmentative and Alternative Communication (AAC) to enable our [PERSON] to fully engage in their community 
We are already seeing strain on the system with many families like us being given fewer choices. These pricing decisions are making things worse. Please don’t let short-term cost-cutting undermine the long-term goals of the NDIS.
I respectfully ask that the Federal Government reconsider the 2025–26 pricing decisions and work closely with providers, professionals, and families to ensure the system is sustainable, fair, and capable of delivering on its promises.
Without sustainable support for quality and skilled providers, there will be no support for participants and a lack of quality service for our [PERSON] leading to poor outcomes.
Thank you for your time and your commitment to Australians with disability. Our family, like many others, is relying on your leadership.
Yours sincerely,
[INSERT FULL NAME]
[INSERT SUBURB / STATE]


